
Webster Elementary
Parking, Pick-Up, Drop-Off

Arrival & Dismissal Procedures
● Doors will open at 8:40 a.m. on Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, and

Friday and at 9:45 on Mondays.  Every Monday is a late start day.
● The tardy bell rings at 8:55 a.m. on Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, and

Friday and at 10:00 on Mondays
● Dismissal is at 3:35 p.m. daily

K-5 Curbside Drop Off (8:40-8:55) and Pick Up (3:35-3:45) follow Yellow Path

We ask that your student(s) always exit and enter the vehicle on the right side of your
vehicle. (Parents do not leave their vehicles)

Please continue to pull as far forward as possible. Do not wait to drop off at your
student’s grade level door. Please have them exit the vehicle anywhere in the drop
off zone and allow them to walk to their grade’s entrance. If your student is not able
to get out or into the vehicle independently, please use the front entrance for
drop-off and pick-up.

We ask that you make one drop-off in the morning rather than stopping at each
grade level entrance.  All students meeting parents that wait in their cars after school
will be directed out the west end doors (K-1, 2-3, and 4-5 wings) on the west side of
the building to expedite pick up.



Once your student(s) have exited the vehicle you may pass on the left side and pull
around the circle drive and exit the driveway. DO NOT make U-turns at any time
within the driveway.

PreK-5 Drop Off (8:40-8:55) and Pick Up (3:35-3:45 )follow the Green Path

Caregivers MUST park their vehicle and escort your child to/from the doors of the
building.

This lot will be used for all parent parking for those individuals who will be EXITING
their vehicles and escorting their child to the front or east doors of the building for
drop-off or pick-up.  When entering the lot, you must travel into the east parking lot
first, then either exit the lot using the middle drive OR continue traveling in a circle
around the west parking lot and exiting out at the middle drive.

Parents picking up for appointments or those who have children who are arriving
late or leaving early should use this lot. Parents may NOT vacate their vehicles in
any travelways…and students will be asked to wait on the sidewalks by the
building until parents have exited their vehicles to meet and accompany their
child(ren) to the car.

Bicycle Riders and Walkers (Arrival: 8:40-8:55) (Dismissal: 3:35)
Students walking to Webster from the east side of 128th Street and west from Aurora
should use the crossing at 128th and Aurora Avenue. Students using this crosswalk
will enter/exit the building by the east gym entrance, walking on the sidewalk
alongside the east parking lot and on the sidewalk (north side) along Aurora.
Students should only cross at the signal lights where the white crossing lines have
been painted, using the same crossing procedure as last year.  Crossing guards are
only stationed at this intersection and will help students cross safely.


